
Branham	High	School	Music	Boosters	
Minutes	for	March	10,	2016	

	
Present:	Andrea	Ciplickas,	Amy	Ratnaparkhi,	Babette	McKay,	Romie	Tucker,	Greg	
Chow,	Liz	Pyle,	Cathy	Lang,	Norbert	Staud,	Cynthia	Porter,	Mary	Katayama	
	
Staff:	Diane	Wyant	

	
CTO:	7:39	pm	
	
Finance	Update	(Amy	and	Andrea)	
Statements	being	completed;	will	be	emailed	when	finished	
	
Scoops	and	Tunes	Wrap	Up	(Romie	Tucker)	
Developed	from	a	choir	pops	concert	into	joint	ice	cream	social	event/fundraiser.	
Learned	a	lot	for	the	first	time	for	this	event.	Seeking	feedback	from	parents,	
teachers,	and	students.		
	
Financial	report:	$1230	in	advance,	$530	at	door	or	paid	late.	$2055	total	income	
including	$75	in	donations.	Expenses	total:	$405.87.	Net	to	each	band	and	choir:	
$1477.09;	will	change	if	any	additional	expenses	identified.	
	
Thank	you	to	all	volunteers	who	helped	scoop,	set-up,	clean-up.	
	
DMF	(Babette)	
Volunteers	are	needed	all	day	on	March	30	from	bus	loading/riding	through	dinner	
service	and	ticket	sales.	All	CUHSD	schools	will	be	asked	to	volunteer.	On-site	
volunteers	(rehearsal,	dinner,	tickets)	will	receive	one	complimentary	ticket	to	the	
concert.	Sign-up	emails	will	be	sent	by	March	11.	
	
Permission	slips	due	March	16	for	a	grade.	Reservation	needed	to	go	home	on	bus.	
www.cuhsdmusicfestival.org	
	
Casino	Night	(Andrea)	
Last	year	$5K	for	each	booster	group.	Only	115	tickets	sold	to	date.	Need	to	sell	130	
to	break	even	on	expenses.	Need	to	sell	more	to	generate	revenue.	Additional	
revenue	will	come	in	from	raffle	tickets	and	%	of	alcohol	sales.	Ticket	sales	must	
close	Monday	night.	Event	will	be	put	on	hiatus	in	2017	for	review	and	other	
options.	
	
Band	program	overall	is	a	bit	behind	in	general	fundraising.	Possibly	second	
eggtivity	in	spring.	Could	be	coordinated.	Rock	Bottom	Mondays	may	not	be	
happening	this	year.	
	
Senior	Scholarships	(Amy)	



Review	senior	scholarship	process.	Mrs.	Wyant	will	recuse	herself	as	reader	should	
Lindsay	wish	to	apply.	A	freshman	lay	reader	has	been	identified.	Looking	for	a	
frosh/soph	parent	volunteer	to	coordinate	process.	
	
Jazz	Café	(Andrea)	
Romie	and	Norbert	coordinating.	Restructuring	event;	may	look	different.	Meeting	
next	week	to	discuss.	Tickets	will	be	out	early	for	all	band	members	to	sell.	
	
End	of	the	Year	Picnic		

• Date:	Sunday,	May	22	
• Coordinator:	TBD	

	
Budget	Meetings	

• Andrea	will	email	regarding	dates.	
	
Board	Positions	For	Next	Year	
Co-treasurer	and	secretary/communications	positions	are	open.	Nominations	at	
April	meeting,	voting	at	May	meeting.	
	
April	meeting	will	include	rising	Freshman	parent	welcome,	plus	discussion	about	
food	crew	and	food	operations	prior	to	budget	meetings.	
	
Andrea	&	Amy	will	contact	Sam	and	Catherine	to	notify	parents	of	meeting.	

	
Director’s	Report	
Tony	Cirone	of	retired	from	SFSymphony	worked	with	symphonic	percussion	this	
week.	
		
Concert	writing	assignment	for	students	was	reviewed.	
	
	
Adjourn	at	8:40	to	next	meeting	on	April	14	at	7:30	pm.	April	meeting	will	
include	rising	Freshman	parent	welcome,	plus	discussion	about	food	crew	and	
food	operations	prior	to	budget	meetings.	
	


